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Disclosure finally achieved over 2006 ballot measures 

“Montanans In Action” and the Commissioner of Political Practices signed an agreement Friday to 
settle a complaint the commissioner filed in August last year over campaign finance disclosure 
violations. The agreement includes disclosure of the source of over $1.2 million used to finance three 
Montana ballot measures in 2006. A settlement payment to the state general fund of $75,000 was 
made Friday as well.  

Several campaign finance and practices complaints were filed over the controversial ballot measure 
campaign during the summer of 2006. A state district judge ordered the measures removed from the 
ballot prior to the election in response to a separate challenge, citing what he called a "pervasive and 
general pattern of fraud" by signature gatherers.  

The Montanans In Action-affiliated groups filed a federal lawsuit in an unsuccessful attempt to stop 
the campaign investigation in 2007. The federal judge abstained from adjudicating the matter, and the 
commissioner released a decision in June 2009 finding numerous campaign finance and disclosure 
violations. A lawsuit filed by the commissioner in state district court in August last year sought 
disclosure and unspecified civil penalties.  

“Who’s behind the message is important information for voters, and the law requires that the 
information be disclosed,” according to Commissioner of Political Practices Dennis Unsworth. He 
said the disclosure provided Friday supported the primary conclusion of the earlier investigation -- 
that Trevis Butcher, operating as “Montanans in Action,” was coordinating fundraising and the 
laundering of substantial sums of money from national organizations to finance expenditures by the 
ballot issue committees. Front and center in that coordination was Americans for Limited 
Government and other affiliated groups financed by New York real estate developer Howard Rich.  

Unsworth said only about a quarter of one percent of the campaign funding came from Montanans. 
He said even though anonymous campaigning has spread like weeds, disclosure law still comes down 
on the side of voters and their right to know who’s trying to influence their vote. The law, intended 
to thwart corruption in the electoral process, is as important now as it has ever been, he said.  
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